HSS College Faculty Council Meeting
10 November 2015
11:00 am, Dean’s Conference Room
Minutes
Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Jeanne Law Bohannon, Dr. Stephen Collins, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Lynn Fedeli, Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. Dorothy Marsil, Dr. LeeAnn Lands, Dr. Ernesto Silva, Associate Dean Carmen Skaggs (invited guest), Dr. Jun Tu, Dr. Ken White.

1. Minutes from 6 October 2015 meeting were approved.
2. Beth Giddens was elected to serve as CFC chair in 2016. Beginning in January 2016 CFC minutes will be drafted by CFC members on a rotating basis by alphabetical order of members’ last names. The CFC chair will review draft minutes before they are shared with the full CFC at or before meetings.
3. Dean Dorff: CHSS update, initiatives, developments, policies, misc.

a. The dean responded to the October discussion about the loss of the bonuses for online instructors whose students drop the class right before the final drop date. He suggested that there were some sunken costs in these students borne by the online learning office. He also commented that the Board of Regents may remove the bonus in the future to make college more affordable for students. Further discussion ensued of faculty’s contention that since the online fee of $300 is not refunded to students who drop after the add deadline and since online instructors invest a lot of time into teaching late-dropping students, they should receive a bonus for them even if these students do not complete the course. Ken White suggested that the CFC request that the Faculty Senate’s Distance Learning Advisory Council investigate the matter.
Update: Beth e-mailed Doug Moodie and Humayun Zafar of the DLAC on 1/6/16 and asked them to take up the issue. She also contacted Tammy Powell and asked her to take up the issue with the CHSS Online Coordinators and potentially with the Distance Learning Executive Committee. Responses from these groups may be available for the February meeting.
b. The CHSS Homecoming brunch was successful for a first-year event. Attendance was ok and those who attended were enthusiastic about the event afterwards. Next year, perhaps the college will hold its event near the stadium in coordination with Alumni Affairs (but not overlapping department events).

c. The college is continuing its plans to enhance its social media activities and presence. A “Spot the Dean” Twitter feed is being developed, and new ideas are welcome for what the college should feature and report about. These should be sent to Shea Holland and Brett Fielder. 

d. In spring 2016, another Marketplace of Ideas debate will take place. Funding exists for it and a committee or process for determining topics and speakers will be formed. More information will be available about this topic in January. The dean invites suggestions for constituting the committee or process.
4. General education scheduling plan. Associate Dean Carmen Skaggs joined us for this discussion. 
Associate Dean Skaggs is a member of the CHSS General Education Working Group that has been meeting to discuss improving delivery of Area B in degree curricula to students. Also, the provost held a university-wide meeting this fall to discuss ways to improve scheduling. The college needs to make room for more students to complete Area B more quickly than it currently does, and it needs to do so to enable arguments for improving resources (e.g. facilities and instructors). Consequently, in fall 2016 a new plan for general education scheduling will begin, which reserves pre-assigned gen-ed classrooms on set MWF and TR schedules. Departments will decide how to assign these courses to faculty, but many faculty may find that they will teach 3 or 5 days a week. The new plan may be especially challenging for part-time faculty in terms of parking and piecing together a KSU teaching schedule along with teaching at other institutions. Some discussion about introducing incentives such as designated part-time faculty parking and partial benefits is occurring. The impact of this scheduling plan will vary among tenured and tenure-track faculty by department. In the future, scheduling of upper-level classes may also be affected.  

5. AAUP letter to President Papp about external letters 
The president’s acceptance of the implementation delay suggested by the AAUP has resolved much of the discussion about external letters for tenure and promotion. However, some decisions remain. Also, DWMA faculty will teach full time five years before they can go up for tenure. 

6. Lecturers’ participation in departmental administrative review committees. Since lecturers represent a large percentage of the faculty in some departments, why are they prohibited from serving on administrative review committees? 
a. Due to shortness of time, this item was not fully discussed. It will be taken up again in the January meeting.
b. However, the dean mentioned that Andy Pieper oversees the review process and works to ensure that it functions equitably, enlists the views of all faculty, and protects vulnerable faculty such as lecturers from any backlash. 
c. Department bylaws and preferences will be followed on the formation of review committees. 

7. T& P Revision: University task force and CHSS committee: How were these formed? Do they include associate professors and are they diverse?

Item not discussed; held over for January meeting.
8. Role and purpose of CFC in reviewing revised CHSS departmental bylaws.
a. Academic Affairs requires the participation of the CFC in the review of bylaws as a function of shared governance. 
b. The CFC will essentially acknowledge receipt of bylaws from department chairs and state that the council has seen the bylaws.
c. The language above the CFC signature line on the approval form may be tweaked to represent the limited nature of CFC review.
The meeting was adjourned at 12: 15 pm. 
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